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The Covid-19 pandemic has had a tremendous impact on our campus and community. The people of UK Facilities

Management remain the “boots on the ground” for UK, providing the essential services needed to keep our campus

safe, secure, and positioned to respond to the evolving crisis. The strength each of you demonstrate daily is inspiring

and represents such courage and compassion. We are in this together and we will get through it together. Thank you

for everything you do. – Mary Vosevich, Vice President for Facilities Management

OUR PEOPLE. OUR STORIES.

Our Students are back and the fall 2020 Semester is underway. Here are some great

photos from UK Marketing from the first day of classes. All members of the community are

asked to remember a simple idea: Protect. Respect. Do your part. As part of those efforts,

all students and employees who come on to campus are required to complete a COVID-19

screening, every day, seven days a week. Completion of this screening is necessary to

remain in compliance with university policy.. The daily screener is quick and easy. It takes

less than 3-5 seconds if you don’t have symptoms. Any employee with an on-campus

work assignment will receive a daily email with instructions for completing the

screening. If you do not have regular access to email, your supervisor will provide a

paper copy of the screen.

#MASKUPCATS!

Last week, everyone in Facilities Management received a t-shirt promoting one of the

most important things we can do to protect ourselves and our community: MASK UP.

These are meant to be worn any this week and any Friday thereafter. Let’s fill up our

Friday photo collage with pictures of our team wearing these shirts (and masks).

Submit photos to shane.tedder@uky.edu by midnight on Thursday.

GREAT JOB TINA MARTIN, MCPPD painter! Last week, Tina

completed a refresh of the Pulmonary Diagnostic Lab (PDL). Following

completion of the job, MCPPD leadership received this note from the

supervisor for the PDL: “I just wanted to convey to you what a terrific

job Tina Martin did in painting our large testing room in Pulmonary

Diagnostics. Tina was professional and mindful of our space as a patient

care area. The staff and I just wanted to make sure Tina received

recognition for a great job and exceedingly pleasant interaction. Tina’s

work completely changed the look of the room. This previously rather

care-worn space is now a room in which patients can feel comfortable

and staff can be proud to bring a patient into for testing.”

Coming together to get it done! Over the weekend, we received

word that our nearly 400 classrooms needed to have masks available

for instructors to distribute to students who forgot to bring one with

them. Members of our team, as they always do, answered the call

for help and showed up before 7am on Monday morning and

converted several rooms on the second floor of Peterson into

assembly lines and more than 700 bags with more than 7000

disposable masks, while other teams delivered them to more than

350 classrooms. At left (from L to R) Charlie Weber, Stephen

Drury, Harold “Tree” Sandford,, Dan Shank getting it done.
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